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RESIDENTIAL TENANCIES ACT REVIEW submission 
I have read the proposed changes to the Residential Tenancies Act.  I own a number of rental properties in Victoria and Interstate and have invested and rented out properties to tenants for over 25 years.  To increase the housing supply by landlords, a few minor changes would assist more people to invest without fear of losing money when a minority of tenants damage properties or fail to pay rent.
Blacklist of Tenants 
The Residential Tenancies Act should be amended to include the setting up of an official Blacklist of tenants who abscond or damage property and fail to enter into any arrangement to pay it back.  The tenant will be on the blacklist until such time they do enter into arrangements to pay back damages or unpaid rents.  The frequency and amount of paying back would be set by VCAT.
This blacklist would be publicly accessible.  Once the tenant starts paying the money back, they are taken off the list.  This would be fair to both landlords and the vast majority of tenants who do the right thing.
All people living at the tenanted property would be included on the lease.  This would stop people on the blacklist living with someone who isn’t on it.
The blacklist would be run by VCAT or another similar organisation and have appeal rights for both parties.  This would take the blacklisting of tenants out of the hands of a private organisation.   
Length of Lease
I am happy for the length of leases to be increased to a number of years, maybe five, ten or more.  The lease would include yearly increases of the CPI or an amount agreed to by both parties.   If the property was sold, then the lease would continue through the new owners.  Owners wanting to move in would have to wait till the lease expired.  This would stop tenants being forced to move out by landlords.
Property left behind by tenant
The Act should be amended to allow for the Bond to be used for storage of the tenants items not removed for a short period of a month.  Then, the items not collected can be disposed of and any money raised paid to VCAT to be kept in trust at no interest for the tenant.
Insurance
The Act should make it clear that the tenant must have insurance for their contents and any damage caused by them or their guests to the property.  The landlord must also have insurance for the building and legal liability insurance, the rate to be determined in the acts review.      
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